Please read carefully and follow instructions
PRINT A COPY FOR REFERENCE

e Opening Round — Tuesday, May 26", 2020 — Tee Time 7:30 a.m.

e We will attach a pdf file to an email of all the teams soon. Please designate a primary contact for your
team and text or email Jim Carter at 816-590-4085 — jcarterO5@comcast.net.

e Threesomes will be allowed. Twosomes and singles will have to be reassigned. Check with Jim Carter
for reassignment.

e Important: Absence for the next scheduled round must be reported by 10:00 a.m. the Monday before
league play on Tuesday. Text Jim Carter at 816-590-4085 or text Stephen Dinkel at 816-305-2409. We
will not have a sign-out sheet for absence at this time.

e The hole assignment for each Tuesday will be posted on Shamrockhills.com under SEJC League and
emailed to the primary contact of each team. Please check the web site prior to arriving at the golf
course. The hole assignment will not be posted at the golf course. Check with your primary team
contact for hole assignment.

e Before arriving at Shamrock Hills know your starting hole. Do not wander around looking for your
starting hole. Maintain adequate social distance. Score cards and hole assignments will be posted on
each cart. Go directly to your cart and remain there unless you need to use the restroom (limit 3 in
restroom at a time). The snack bar will not be open prior to the start of the league. As soon as your
team arrives go to your starting hole and wait for 7:30 a.m. to start. This procedure will move the
congestion away from the club house.

e We need for each team to keep the official score on a smart phone. Please keep a hard copy to
compare with before finalizing the smart phone golf score card. If there is no one who can keep the
score on a smart phone, turn in the hard copy to Brent Stearns or Jim Carter in the club house before
leaving Shamrock Hills.

e You may call 816-537-6556 and pay with your credit card between 5:00 and 7:00 p.m. on the Monday
(the day before) or pay with a credit card on the turn.

e After the league has officially started the snack bar will be open for business. All purchases must be
made with a credit card. There will be a credit card reader for customers to swipe their own credit
card on the counter by the cash register.

e Water will not be furnished in 5 gal. coolers on the course for now. Bring your own bottle of water or
purchase on the turn at the club house.

e Please return carts to the designated area, clean out your trash. The carts will be sanitized for the next
customer. Important: Leave the course ASAP.

Rule Changes During This Transition Period

e Each hole has a plastic pipe inserted in the center. If the ball hits the pipe, it is considered in. Do not
touch or attempt to move the flag sticks.

e Free relief out of the sand traps, no closer to the hole. There will be no rakes in the traps for now.

e There will be no monument prizes (closest to the pin and longest putt) for now.

e Prize money for the previous rounds will be available in the clubhouse on the turn. See Jim Carter.

Hopefully all these precautions will help in making all of us safer so that we can still enjoy the game of golf.



